
CITY OF PETALUMA, CALIFORNIA
MEMORANDUM

City Clerk's Office
 11 English Street, Petaluma, CA 94952

(707) 778-4360
    E-mail: cityclerk@cityofpetaluma.org 

DATE: June 3, 2024

TO: Members of the City Council

FROM: Kevin McDonnell, Mayor

SUBJECT: Council Liaison Appointment for Newly Created Public Safety Advisory Committee

Council must appoint a Council Liaison to the newly created Public Safety Advisory Committee. This person 
will serve as the Council Liaison until the first regular meeting in January when the Council Liaisons 
appointments are considered annually.  

I respectfully request that you indicate if you are interested in this position. My recommendation for this 
appointment will be considered at the June 17, 2024 Regular City Council Meeting along with the annual item 
for appointments to committees and commissions.  

Please submit your notice of interest no than Friday, June 7th by informing City Clerk Caitlin Corley 
(ccorley@cityofpetaluma.org) and she will provide the list of interested Councilmembers to me. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

cc: City Clerk
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